Dear Mayor Bouley and City Councilors:

We, the undersigned residents of Christian Ave., would like to bring a traffic safety concern on Christian Ave. to your attention and would appreciate your help in evaluating and addressing this issue.

Good visibility with ample field of vision is essential for safe road travel. There are specific site level issues on Christian Ave. that impede lateral visibility and field of vision for drivers exiting parking lots/ driveways. Christian Ave. has eight driveway/parking lots on the north side of the street.

The lateral visibility and field of vision is very poor upon pulling out of these parking lots onto Christian Ave. due to legally parked vehicles. Drivers are required to slowly inch out a significant way into the travel lane before being able to see if traffic is approaching from either direction. The situation is compounded by speeding vehicles and illegally parked vehicles, but exists even without these factors.

We would appreciate having this situation addressed proactively to improve safety by improving visibility. One possible solution is the installation of wide-angle convex road safety mirrors, but there may be other potential solutions.

We would appreciate your following established procedures to:

- 1. Conduct a road safety audit to assess roadway elements, vehicle factors and human factors that contribute to the safety issue. Elements of specific concern include the variety of user capabilities and limitations evidenced by young drivers and older drivers who travel this road.
- 2. Identify specific solutions that improve lateral visibility and field of vision, including but not limited to installing convex mirrors.
- 3. Meet with stakeholders and discuss the pros and cons of potential solutions/ strategies.
- 4. Select and implement strategy or strategies that improve visibility upon exiting parking lots/driveways and therefore improve safety.

Thank you for your consideration.

For additional questions or comments, please contact Felicia Gennetti, Havenwood Heritage Heights Housing Administrator, at 603-229-1199 or <a href="mailto:fgennetti@hhhinfo.org">fgennetti@hhhinfo.org</a>.

Sincerely, Sande Lea

RECEIVED

JUL 26 2021

Concord City Clerk's Office 41 Green Street Concord, NH 03301 Residents are very concerned about safety when pulling out from parking lots onto Christian Ave. Several residents, with support of the Resident Association, have written a letter to the City to look into and address this issue and would like as many residents as possible to sign the letter.

The signature sheet will be at the Reception Desk starting Friday, July 16.

$\wedge$		
Jaky Britter	Cherry Roy	
Many Wright	Jaset Daner	
Janiper Davis		
	Doug Hatfiels	
Rita M. James	Sackie Minaely	
Judith N. Forest	Cynthia & Sherman	
Phola Dans	alie Daugherty	
Judiel Hatfield	Karen Luall	
Linke Mekerod	Sara Norter	
Luida Lynch	Dorothy C. Going	
Levese Tynch	alden Finney	
Judy Chalifoux	Kathlen & Dossey	
Honer D. Chalifus	landage Ports.	
Hannoh K. Treeing	Noel Gagn + Gary Deckinson	
DXXXPUP INIC!		
1		

Ath P. Henderson Joan C. Smith M Belden Gloria Van Beaver Jan S. Carris Les Van Beaver While & Lassy 'at Dawson Imgard E. Color Oleanor Schuefer Mysna Evans GELEN BAER MX Yoodin edal Ban Jail Bertolini Jances M. Johnston Leachy Healy Lauise C Parsons Joan M Henderson Barbara Scammon Judite a. Saule Muanne Jenning Jane Brown Daidy Bron Betsy Taylor Lendsay Freese Men K Hom Judith Lonergan Geni Barss

or residents

We, the undersigned, are <u>staff members and visitors</u> at 33 Christian Ave. and wholeheartedly support the request by residents of Christian Ave. to the City of Concord to look into and address the issue of road safety and lack of visibility upon exiting parking lots on Christian Ave.

We are also impacted by this issue and would greatly appreciate improving the safety of these exits.

Thank you for your consideration.

~ / / ~ ~ ~ / / ·	
Felicial Jeuns	May Lon Fuller
The Kou	Deb Wondt
Patt Sigl	DOSTO
BETH PERRY	athena anne Sagor
Amounda d'Intoral	Morma Woodbury
Mogan Blone	
Dard Rodt	Marelyn Rogers - Chaples Porrier
Dona Ita	Soul afort
Ster Polo	Jane D. Beides on
A STATE OF THE STA	Daris Williams
Seah Dordon Reid Faule	alva Houser
Laurse C Parson	Lause (Parsons)

Jon Bournus	
Rose Bourness	
	#.

We, the undersigned, are staff members and visitors at 33 Christian Ave. and wholeheartedly support the request by residents of Christian Ave. to the City of Concord to look into and address the issue of road safety and lack of visibility upon exiting parking lots on Christian Ave.

We are also impacted by this issue and would greatly appreciate improving the safety of these exits.

Thank you for your consideration.

Paula Dow	
Candy Lamphore	
Reboto Dans	
HELEON MERRICE	
grid Tindell	
Wanks Maden	
Michelle New	
Marley Jalan	
Pot Grais	
Sulie T. Hontes	

We, the undersigned, are staff members and visitors at 33 Christian Ave. and wholeheartedly support the request by residents of Christian Ave. to the City of Concord to look into and address the issue of road safety and lack of visibility upon exiting parking lots on Christian Ave.

We are also impacted by this issue and would greatly appreciate improving the safety of these exits.

Thank you for your consideration.

Alex Brooks Ola Brook	
Robert D. Bighinthe Rall Dreet	
PACEG POOR	
Dylan C. Becharman Ogh, Boh	
EUEBY RUBBOUN	
Mark Jenks	
Lan Cormall	
Rich House	
Alla	